
Maple Grove Township Board Meeting Minutes 
 

Meeting Date: 2018/07/16 - Presented by: Tish Yaros - Clerk 
 
Meeting called to order 7:00 PM.   All members of the board were present.   The minutes from 
the June 18th meeting were read and motion made by Yaros, seconded by Wendling, to 
approve.  Motion passed. 
 
Pat Andres noted that he has ordered 5 sets of new firefighter gear that was previously 
budgeted.  He also ordered a backup for paging systems and mentioned that he has a burning 
Ban in effect until further notice. 
 
Cheryl reported the taxes are in the mail and some are starting to come back in.  
 
Clerk Yaros noted that the public accuracy test will take place July 24 at  7:00 PM.  The public is 
welcome to come see the new equipment.  The Election will be August 7th and everyone is 
encouraged to come out and vote.  
 
Supervisor reported that paving has begun on Bueche Road.  Grinding from other projects have 
yet to be given a start date.  He also mentioned that Ditch Road, which the County is paving, will 
happen starting July 23 and wrap up by July 26, weather permitting.  
 
Krupp gave an update on the July 10 Mistequay meeting.  There was a proposal presented at 
meeting that no one had seen prior to the meeting.  Brian Wendling, the Saginaw County Public 
Works Commissioner, submitted the proposal which will be up on our webpage.  The proposal 
left many unanswered questions and in the end, the proposal was approved.  Krupp 
encouraged anyone with questions or concerns to contact Brian Wendling and attend the next 
meeting which will be held on August 8th. 
 
Treasurer Bishop read bills #18569 thru #18598 for a total of $25,734.98.  Motion made by 
Bishop seconded by Wendling to pay the bills as presented.   Motion passed.  
 
During the public comment portion there was an update on the status of Shiawassee wind 
turbine referendum.  A couple residents also spoke in favor of the Twin Township Ambulance 
Proposal that will be on the Ballot in August.  They encouraged everyone to vote Yes on this 
proposal.  An inquiry was also made to see if any additional road funding was available to fix 
Volkmer Rd.  Krupp reported that we don’t have any additional funding this year. 
 
Supervisor Krupp apologized for his tone at the last meeting. 
 
Motion made by Bishop to adjourn meeting, seconded by Yaros, meeting adjourned at 7:32 PM. 


